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Guildford Borough Council 
draft Local Plan 

 

Guildford Borough Council received 
over 30,000 responses to its 
consultation on the draft Local Plan. 
They’ve gone away, read them all, and 
decided to change… virtually nothing. 
Ripley Parish and the surrounding area 
is still in line to receive disproportionate 
amounts of housing and industry and, 
therefore, the infrastructure and air 
quality problems that come with 
overdevelopment. 
 

The former Wisley Airfield remains in 
Guildford Borough Council’s Plan, 
Garlick’s Arch has been expanded to 
accommodate more development, and 
extra land at Burnt Common is to be 
included.  
 

We genuinely question whether 
Guildford Borough Council is using its 
powers legitimately. Our confidence in 
the leadership of Guildford Borough 
Council has been severely knocked by 
recent developments and the parish 
council is considering all available 
courses of action.  
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Ripley Primary School 
 

Ripley Parish Councillors met with 
representatives of Surrey County 
Council lately to discuss the school’s 
future. We have been reassured that 
the County Council is working hard 
alongside the diocese to ensure the 
school’s stewardship and longevity. 
 

It is hoped that a new Headteacher will 
soon be appointed, probably in 
conjunction with another local school. 
The interim governors will receive all 
the support possible while they settle in 
to their new role. A meeting will be held 
in autumn to let everyone know how 
plans for the school’s future are 
progressing. In the meantime the 
Chairman of the Interim Executive 
Board, Martin Digby, can be contacted 
on chairofieb@ripley.surrey.sch.uk if 
you have any immediate questions. 
 

In other news, a free Spring Fayre is 
taking place on Saturday 20th May 
from 12—3 to raise funds and bring 
local residents together. We wish the 
school and its staff and pupils every 
success as it looks to the future.  
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working with a new elected representative 
who may not be aware of our particular 
issues. We strongly suggest you make sure 
your voice is heard! 
 

Elsewhere in the village you may have seen 
air quality monitoring equipment. This will 
also help us discover the amount of traffic 
using the High Street, and whether we can 
genuinely absorb extra development nearby. 
 

Air quality and road safety are of huge 
importance to us and our residents.  Again 
we urge you to report incidences of poor or 
dangerous driving to the police. We know that 
several local people have been clipped or 
even knocked down while walking along the 
pavement in Newark Lane. One of our hard 
working posties apparently had his bag 
carried off his shoulder by a passing lorry! 
 

As well as 101, the police also have another 

non-emergency number: 01483 571212 
 

We have a very mixed population, from 
young children to older generations. All 
pedestrians have a right to have their safety 
respected by vehicle drivers, so please report 
bad driving. The police and County Council 
will only take notice once lots of complaints 
have been received. Let’s get this issue 
sorted before a serious accident occurs. 

Meet SID 
No doubt most residents will have noticed a 
new addition or two to the village in recent 
months. SID, the speed indicator device, has 
been collecting data on vehicle movements 
and speeds at various locations around 
Ripley. 

 

The results so far have been fascinating. The 
vast majority of vehicles in all locations travel 
at speeds over the stated limit and we’ve 
even clocked one driver travelling at 95mph 
in the 30mph zone. 
 

All the results are being forwarded to both the 
police and Surrey County Council’s Highways 
Department, and our elected representatives. 
 

We’re sharing the device with our colleagues 
at other local parish councils, but it should be 
back in Ripley early next year. Make sure SID 
gives you a smile next time you see him! 
 

The statistics raise serious questions over the 
suitability of our village speed limits. We 
know that residents all over the parish 
experience difficulties joining moving traffic, 
for example.  
 

We would appreciate your views on whether 
we should ask for the speed limits to be 
lowered in the village centre and beyond. We 
positively encourage residents to get together 
with your neighbours to raise petitions or to 
write collectively.  
 

Our long-standing Surrey County Councillor, 
Bill Barker, is due to stand down at the 
forthcoming election and we will soon be 
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Help out! 
 

There are lots of opportunities to help out 
around the village. Volunteers help make Ripley 

such a wonderful place to live! 
 

To help with the Spring Clean on 20
th 

May 
please contact Brianne: brianne.vally@live.fr 

 

Glenda: glendacharlick@outlook.com has more 
info on volunteering for Team Green 

 

To help with Ripley Bonfire contact a Steve: 
steve_lock47@btinternet.com or 

stephenphill@btinternet.com (07774 177771) or 
to help with the Christmas Fair it’s Chris: 

chris.lee@btinternet.com 
 

To join the campaign to reinstate the Pigeon 
House Bridge please see: https://

www.facebook.com/pigeonhousebridge/ 
 

To help at the Shed Youth Club contact 
Kathleen: shedyc@icloud.com 

 

Or to offer help with the Farmers’ Market’s 
Grape & Grain event contact Sally: 

sallye@homewoodfarm.co.uk  
 

And for info on the Nature Reserve and to get 
involved, please contact 

clerk@ripleyparishcouncil.gov.uk  
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Nature Reserve 
 

Everyone in the parish is invited to come 
along to the grand opening of Ripley Parish 
Council’s Nature Reserve at 3:30 on 23rd 
June. Our Borough Councillor, Colin Cross, 
will be officially opening the area to the public. 
Colin has worked alongside the parish 
council’s Nature Reserve Working Group to 
make sure the funds have been allocated and 
to help the project run smoothly. We have met 
with Surrey Wildlife Trust and have given 
presentations at the Primary School and to 
local Cubs. Thanks to the hard work  of the 
volunteers of the Working Group, the site has 
sprung to life. There were 1,496,203 tadpoles, 
1 newt and a moorhen at the last count! More 
benches will be coming soon, and we hope 
the area becomes a well used village asset. 
Come along on 23rd June to discover and 
enjoy your new nature area. 

Join us at the next Parish Council meetings: 
 

18th May, 15th June, 20th July 
 

Public questions 7:30—7:45pm 

 

Lovelace Neighbourhood Plan 
 

Work continues on the Lovelace 
Neighbourhood Plan and the first draft is 
beginning to take shape. The steering group 
hope to be in a position to circulate the draft 
for residents’ comments by September.  
 

This is a complex stage in the process as we 
have not only to collate and analyse and then 
summarise all the comments we have 
received so far, but then express these as 
policies and provide backup for them.  
 

This means the provision of lots of statistical 
data and the draft must then go through a 
review process to ensure that it complies with 
the legal requirements governing 
Neighbourhood Plans. Only then can you get 
your first opportunity to comment upon it.  
 

You can follow progress and make comments 
via the LNPG website, lovelaceplan.co.uk 

Clean the scene ! 
 

Volunteers are needed to take part in a litter-
pick around the village on Saturday 20th May 
from 1000 ‘til 1200.  
It takes around 200 years for an aluminium can to 
decompose and 1—5 years for a cigarette butt!!!  
Meet on the green at the main entrance to work 
together and clean up the litter around our village. 
Email brianne.vally@live.fr to confirm you would 
like to take part. Bring your gloves !! All other 
equipment will be provided on the day. Only 
people pre-registering will be allowed to 
participate to control numbers and ensure safety. 

Thank you 
This edition’s contributors:  

Richard Ayears, Cameron Brown  
Scott Hutchinson 

Suzie Powell-Cullingford, Brianne Vally 
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YOUR VILLAGE NEEDS YOU! 
 

Ripley Parish Council 
 

invites you to 
 

The Annual Parish Meeting 
 

featuring 
 

Ripley Village Hall Trustees 
FUND-RAISING LAUNCH  

for the 
 NEW VILLAGE HALL 

 

with the first opportunity to see and discuss the  
new architectural drawings and plans 

 

All residents, community groups and local 

businesses welcome 

Drinks and nibbles provided! 

 

Date:  Thursday 11
th
 May 2017 

Time:  7.00pm 

Venue: Ripley Bowls Club, Rose Lane, GU23 6NE 
RSVP clerk@ripleyparishcouncil.gov.uk so we know numbers! 


